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November 22, 1996

TO: MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FROM: JOSEPH E. DRE |

SUBJECT: LETTER FROM MEK/IBERS OF CONGRESS REGARDING THE
CM PROCUREMENT FOR MRL EAST SIDE EXTENSION

Attached for your information is a letter from Congressmembers Becerra, Roybal-
Allard, and Torres regarding the procurement of CM services for the MRL East Side
Extension.
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Cangress of the nited States . ‘; “f
Bouse of Represeniatibes fﬂx ST
Washington, BL 2C313

November 21, 1996

Mr. Joe Drew

Chief Execunve Cfficer

Los Angeles County Memropolitan Transportaricn Authornty
Coe Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, CA 5C012

Dear Mr. Drew:

As promised, we are writing 0 follow-up our telephone conversation with you yesterday
cegarding the Eastern Exrension of the Mego Red Line and the procurernent of a consaucaon
manager for thar project. To the extent that we are concerned that this praject not fall vicam © an /
further deiays, we beiieve that the MTA shouid proceed diligently with the awarding of the
construction management congact. 10 that end, we urge you (0 revisit the recommendations of 1.2
independent pane! of zxperts which, 25 vou recail. was a precsss deveicped and approved by vau
and your staff.

This is the only means by which we can be assured that the East Side Extension of Memo
Rail can remain on track and continue 0 be credibie in the ¢ves of the pubiic. iocal authorines and

Congress.

Our coilective concems are grounded in the belief thar 1o delay any further would put this
critical project at risk. We are concemed that local funds allocared to this project, as weil as fedez d
funding, could he pur ar risk as others seek to divert these moneys 10 projects whuck: are on
schedule and unhampered by investigation. As you know, transportation funding is very
competitive and we have worked hari w ensure thar Los Angeles and specificaily Mewo Rail
projects have received a fair share of the funding pie. It would be tragic and indeed make dus
erfort more diffcuit ir the turure shouid you forgo a critical opportenicy to contnue the Ezst Side
Extension on ume and with 2 permanent consmuction management eam drmly in place.

/

We are aware that the MTA's Inspector General is in the process of conducting a ciiminai
investugaton. However, as we discussed vesterday, we do not believe that this process shouid
hinder the procuremeat of 2 coastruction rmanager Sor the East Side Exreasion and look forward i«
taiking with vou about this mcre on Frday. Novemoer 22. As we said. we are aot aware of any

aspecrt of the Inspector Cenernl’s investigation into the indevendent review panet’s decision that
! T g ; p
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would preciude the MTA from proceeding with procurernent of a construction manager. In
contrast. we undesstand that representatives of the Inspector General’s office were preseat
throughout the panel’s deiiberations and did nct indicare any irreguiartes in the process. We
appreciate thar vou have graciously agread to have word for us by Friday whether or not the MT'A
may move forward without further delay with a construction manager for the East Side Extensi n.

if your responsc is in the negative, you have agreed 10 memoriatize the reason therefore in writi 1g.

The East Los Angeles comrmunity has anticipared the conszruction of a subway
transportation syseem for 0o long now. We urge you aot to aflow this project o be unnecessar ly
delayed any longer. We look forward to speaking wich you again on Frday.
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